

January-February 2022

Greetings from the very, very warm Argentina!

We pray that you had a great start to the year. We arrived in Argentina on the 15th of December. The Lord allowed us to have a safe and smooth trip. We are currently trying to get settled in. The Lord made it possible for us to purchase a vehicle. We are still looking for a place to rent. My wife and I both had COVID-19 in January, but we are thankful that now our health is great. God is good all the time. It is always a privilege to serve the Lord, and we are grateful for all that the Lord has done.

Since we arrived in Argentina, we have been a part of different meetings and ministries and have preached in a missions conference. We also visited the New Life Baptist Church, which is the church plant that started in 2018. It is exciting to see how the Lord has been blessing the ministry there. The church is continuing to grow. The people there are growing in the Lord, and many people are being baptized. Pastor Villalba, a national pastor, is doing an excellent job. We appreciate your prayers for him and the church.



We praise the Lord for the freedom that we have in Argentina to share the gospel any-time and anywhere. We would appreciate your prayers for the city of Termas de Rio Hondo in Santiago del Estero, which has 60,000 people. Although there are churches in the city, they are either Catholic or they are churches that preach a prosperity gospel. There is no church that preaches the gospel. We began going soul winning from house to house in this city and found that the people are very open to the gospel. Praise the Lord, many of those to whom we witness wanted to get saved, and several people in the city would like for us to start a church there. One day while soul winning, I talked with a lady named Mari, and she said that she had been waiting for someone to come to her house because she had been reading the Bible but does not understand it. I shared the gospel with her. That was the first time that Mari heard a clear gospel presentation, and she accepted the Lord as her Savior. We are now starting to lead her in discipleship. We appreciate your prayers for her spiritual growth. Please continue praying that we can start a church in this city and that God would provide a building to rent.



Thank you for laboring alongside us and making it possible for us to be here through your faithful prayers and financial support.



We love you in Christ,

Joshua & Abi Owens

